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May 18th,  2000  Council Meeting


Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

May 18th, 2000

Minutes

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake city council at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Kieser, Marschel, Rannow, Wawrzyniak

City Staff Present:  David Peck; City Administrator, Tom chap Liquor Store Manager, Dale Kosek, Public Works Supervisor, Karrie Ingebretson; Pool Manager

Also Present:  Ron Miskosky, Tim Foss Jeanne Long and Brian Hagen;ExtraTyme
Consent Agenda:


1.   Claims to be Paid- To date of  May 18th 


$     
11,273.65

3. 2.   Claims Paid in April 2000




            54,365.45

      

4. Payroll –April     





            23,226.12           

       

5. Liquor Store Reports


6. Approve minutes from the  April 20th ,  2000  regular meeting 

6.   Building Permits April to May 1st,  
 

                         $236,000



The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Marschel to approve the consent agenda.  Unanimous

General Business:

A complaint was presented concerning the weed situation and building  refuse on a property in which storage sheds are located.  The administrator will contact the owners by letter concerning the complaint.

Ron Miskosky requested that snow removal be renewed for the Eastern portion of Main Street to the city limits.  The motion was made by Gary Rannow to approve snow removal on that portion of Main Street.  Subsequent to discussion with no second, the motion was formerly withdrawn until such time as discussion could be held with Dale Kosek on the feasibility of extending the snow removal.

The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Kieser to approve renting space on the water tower for Xtratyme for wireless internet services at $75.00 per month with part of the rent to be in kind trade as internet service for the city offices.  Unanimous. 

B. David Broll discussed the water looping plans as designed for the Silver Edge Estates and whether needed,  for phase one of the project.  Additionally the ultimate ownership of the retaining ponds was discussed.    Kosek, Peck and Broll are to meet with the city engineer to discuss these issues.
Department Business:

A. Pool Report  (Karrie Ingebretson)  

1. The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Rannow to approve a pay increase for Karrie Ingebretson to 9.25/hr,  the maximum rate on the Salary Schedule. Unanimous.

2. Due to the requirement of the MN Department of Health that a one meter diving board requires 10 foot of pool depth the diving board will be removed as the pool only has a nine foot depth.

3. The summer pool season is expected to start June 8th, 2000.

C. Liquor Report

1. The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve Tom Chap's resignation. Unanimous
2. Other discussion centered on air filters at $400.00 for the liquor store and use of the auditorium by the Church of the Holy Family for recess activities.  The church has requested a fixed charge for budgeting purposes.  No decision was ready to be made concerning the church requests.

3. The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve the hire of Bradley Gaarder and Rhonda Ritche as part-time bartenders.  Unanimous.

4. Verona and Clem Kosek have given notice that they will no longer clean the auditorium after May 31, 2000.
D. Police Report   (Klein was not  present due to family illness)

1.
The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve the hire of Matthew    Schuester as a part-time police officer pending the personnel committee's approval after reviewing the individual. Unanimous.

E. Public Works Report:

1. The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve Mueller's quote for blacktopping the alley behind the American Legion.and patching the streets where watr line repair had occurred this last winter.  Unanimous.  The Legion has stated that they will reimburse the city for the cost of the alley.

1. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Rannow to approve the addition of a catch basin to the storm sewer project for the house construction at 412 Cleveland.  Unanimous.
F. Administrators Report

2. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Marschel to approve the gaming license for the Firemen's Relief Dept for one day during  Pola Czesky Days.  Unanimous.
3.  Lengthy discussion was held concerning the restructuring needed to fill the vacant position left by Tom Chap's resignation.  The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to create a different pay class for Jeanne Long and Lisa Blazinski  with bookkeeping to go to Long and operations to Blazinski with both on the same pay schedule with Long starting at $11.90 per hour.  Unanimous.   
4.  The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve necessary street closings etc. for Dairy Days as in other years.  Unanimous.

5. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Rannow to approve the gaming applications for the Church of the Holy Family . Unanimous.

6. Discussion was held concerning  the schedule for the May 20th white goods recycling

The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Wawrzyniak to extend the meeting until Tuesday, May 23rd, at 7:00p.m. to further discuss filling the liquor store manager's position to see if the persons recommended for promotion are willing to accept the promotions.  Unanimous. 
Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

May 23rd, extension of the May 18th,  2000 meeting.
Minutes

Mayor Roxanne Yurek re-opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Wawrzyniak, Rannow, Marschel

Absent: Kieser

Also present:  David Peck; City Administrator

The purpose of the extension was to see if  Jeanne Long would be willing to accept the position of Deputy Clerk and if Lisa Blazinski would be willing to accept the position of Liquor Store Operations Director.  The administrator informed the council that both were willing to accept the positions.

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Marschel to approve the job descriptions for Deputy Clerk and Liquor Store Operations Director and appointments as presented,  with the addition of attendance of council meetings for the Director's position,. Unanimous.

The general consensus of the council was that since these were new untried positions that a 90 day review would be appropriate for the individuals.
The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Rannow to adjourn until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held June 15th, 2000.
________________________________

         Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST: _______________________________

              David Peck Clerk-Administrator

SEAL:







